LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

September 22, 2014,  Texas AgriLife Extension Meeting Room

Board Members:

Present --  Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, Elizabeth Bowerman, Brian Trock, Marie Miller, Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Art Williams, 

Absent – David Reel, Kim Wright, Toni Allison, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Carol Landry

Guests – Dexter Dochnauer, 
Quorum – yes

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Approval of Minutes---The minutes from August 25th were sent out via e-mail.  There were no corrections.  Art moved that the minutes be approved; Pete seconded.  Motion passed and minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report---David was absent.  Rich reported that the only new activity was  receipt of a $50 anonymous donation and payment of $150 for speaker mileage.  The August 31 balance was $5,768.73.
Old Business:

a.  Communications—Henry offered to help Marie with the project of putting the LMN scrapbooks on CDs.  He will also look into using an online Scrapbook Maker site and have a report at the next Board Meeting.
b.  State Meeting Fund Raising Project---Elizabeth reported that several more silent auction items have been received from our chapter members as well as members from other chapters.  A second reminder about donations will be sent out by Michelle Haggerty soon.  Henry suggested Elizabeth send out a reminder herself via the TMNLISTSERVE site.  

      c.  Officer Positions for 2015---Henry summarized the proposed slate for next year:  Rich will run again for President; Henry would remain as Past President; Pete would run again for Vice President; Marie will stay on as Communications Chair; Brian will remain as Membership Chair; Nancy will stay on as Publicity Chair; Emmie Ikels and Ron Morris will stay as Speakers Bureau Chairs;  Toni will take over Hospitality; Sara Riggs will take Out & About; Kim will run as Secretary.   Dexter  Dochnauer has been asked and is considering running for Treasurer; Val Lefebvre and Darlene Varga are considering co-chairing the Education Committee; Judy Brupbacher may accept the Approved Projects Chair job; Jim Teeling, Gloria Glass and Pat Gonser were mentioned as possible Outreach Chairs. 
d.  Committees and Board Make-Up for 2015---Marie suggested that the Webmaster NOT also be named as the Communications Committee Chair.  It was agreed that this was too much work for one person and that one of the other sub-chairs on the committee (Out & About, Newsletter, Publicity, and Historian) could be assigned as Chair.  Pete will have a proposed committee re-alignment next meeting.
e.  Scholarship for Annual Meeting. – Rich reported that two chapter members had applied for the chapter’s TMN scholarship for the Annual Meeting.  One of the applicants received the scholarship last year.  Janet moved and Pete seconded that Doris Stone receive this year’s scholarship.  Motion passed. 
f. Class Graduation Update – Art reported that the Graduation Dinner and ceremony for the 2014 Class would be held at 6:30 PM at the AgriLife Extension Meeting Room, with the class members supplying the food for everyone.  There will be a short (half-hour) talk on Ichthyology following the dinner since the class missed that class during the training year.  All attendees will earn 1 hour of AT.
New Business:

a.  By the Numbers ---Brian reported that we will be losing three members to the new Guadalupe MN chapter and that a new member, Barbara Brunson, had just transferred in from the Houston ?? area.

b.  New Class Orientation --- Art asked that all Board Members attend the New Class Orientation to be held in the AgriLife Extension Meeting Room on Wednesday, October 29th at 5:30 PM.  Board Members are needed to help with registration and some have speaking parts.  Chris Wiemers will be invited to attend and Craig Hensley has been asked to come and talk about Guadalupe River State Park and the LMN involvement in his programs there. 
c. Christmas Party – No report – Toni absent.
d. Background Check Legal Status – Rich reported that Michelle Haggerty said waivers and affidavits are not acceptable in lieu of a signed Background Check Application.  This needs to be changed in our LMN Chapter Manual along with some other things.  It was agreed that from now on new students will be asked to fill out a background check application when they begin the class, to be processed by the YPS (Youth Protection Standards) and the $10 fee will be taken from their class fee.  Rich will get more information from Michelle about how to handle current members who previously signed a waiver or affidavit.  

e.  Open Discussion--- Rich announced that we have been invited to participate in the TPML Canyon Lake Community Organization Fair on November 1st, from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  Elizabeth will find someone to head the LMN booth.  Brian and Cheryl Trock represented LMN last year and did a great job.
Comments and Adjourn---Janet moved the meeting be adjourned; Henry seconded.  The motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.

Next Meeting:  Monday, October 27th , 6:00 PM at AgriLife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Elizabeth Bowerman, for Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

